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“Called by the Truth of the Gospel, enlightened 

by the Spirit, sent to serve” 
 

Stewardship Moment 
It’s September, and everything is in full swing again: back to school and back to church attendance after vacations and 

weekends away. And since everything is back into full swing, it’s a perfect time to get back to basics.  
In Mere Christianity, C.S. Lewis wrote: “Every faculty you have, your power of thinking or of moving your limbs from 

moment to moment, is given you by God.” (p. 128). 
This is the first thing we must understand about stewardship, and it has to do with ownership. God owns everything, 

and we are simply managers — stewards — acting on His behalf. This is true not only of all that we have in this life 
(Deut.8:17–18), but also all that we are in this life (1 Cor. 6:20).  

Since we are stewards, or managers, of what belongs to God, entrusted to make use of it according to His will, there is 
an expectation of responsibility and accountability. For the Lord said, “Everyone to whom much was given, of him much will 
be required, and from him to whom they entrusted much, they will demand the more” (Luke 12:48b).  But it is also from 
this that comes blessing and reward: “Well done, good and faithful servant. You have been faithful over a little; I will set 
you over much. Enter into the joy of your master” (Matthew 25:21).  

We have everything we need to support this body and life from our God’s fatherly divine goodness and mercy, without 
any merit or worthiness in us. We have everything we need for our spiritual life also from His merciful hands.  

Let us then, as His own children, press all that He gives to us into the service of His church and to His glory. 
 

Learning Opportunities             
 Women’s Bible Study meets the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month from 1:00 – 3:00 pm. The Study is “The Path to the 

Cross” by Ray Vander Laan.  Come and join us! 
 Men’s Bible Study on Wednesday mornings at 9:45.  “The Mission of Jesus”   
 Thursday morning Bible class at the Alex Covenant Church at 8:30 AM.  
 Sunday Morning Bible Study at 9:45 am.  “Rejoice in the LORD Always”  The book of Philippians 
 Sunday Evening Bible Class “Through this Vain World”, a Christ centered approach to the book of Ecclesiastes. 

 

Operation Christmas Child in October 
Our October collection is: dolls, stuffed animals, watercolors, balls (foam, tennis, or w/manual pump), small musical 
instruments, blocks, toy trucks, cars, boats, play dough, puzzles, marbles, stickers, binoculars, yo-yo, playing cards, fishing 
or sewing kits, garden tools. 
     The collection box is in the main entry. We’ll have a packing party in November or you can still pack your own boxes in 
addition to the monthly collection.  Samaritan's Purse encourages collecting items throughout the year as a way to increase 
their giving and involve more people in their ministry.  Samaritan’s Purse sends boxes all over the world to children 2-14 
years old.  Questions please see Rondi Wussow or Pr. Sue Davidson.  
 

JAM (Jesus and Me) Youth Group (grades 4-7) Sunday, October14!  

Fall family fun at Kensington Runestone Park from 2-4 PM.  (8965 County Rd. 103 SW Kensington, MN.)  All family members 
invited.  Activities include: devotions, walking, games, eating, scavenger hunt, fellowship and whatever else God leads us to 
do!  There will be much JOY!  We have the shelter reserved and will meet there: rain or shine!  Dress according to the 
weather, will be outside if at all possible.  This is our October meeting. 
 

OCTOBER YOUTH NEWS:  
 Wednesday, Oct. 3, Confirmation, 6:30 – 8:00 pm (JAM will meet SUNDAY, Oct. 14) 
  Wednesday, Oct. 10, Confirmation, 6:30 – 8:00 pm 
Sunday, Oct. 14: JAM OUTING at Runestone Park, 2-4 pm 
 Wednesday, Oct. 17, Confirmation, 6:30 – 8:00 pm 
Sunday, Oct. 21: 5th Grade Holy Communion, #3, 1-3 pm 
 Wednesday, Oct. 24, Confirmation at 6:30 – 8:00 pm 
Saturday, Oct. 27: SOS meets from 5-8 pm to 'build the boxes' for Operation Christmas Child. All 7th through 12th grade   
         students needed.  Pizza included. 

 

mailto:stlukesgarfield@gctel.com
http://www.stlukeschurchgarfield.org/


Sunday, October 28: 5th Graders have first Holy Communion at 8:30 / 11:00, SS Sings at 11:00 Worship  
                   ***All three Holy Communion classes must be completed to receive first communion*** 
Wednesday, Oct. 31, Confirmation, 6:30 – 8:00 pm  
 

Parish Nurse Kate Christopherson will be available on October 28th between worship services. 
 

Quilters meet on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays from 9-11 am.  Blessed to be a blessing! Men too! 
 

Music Events   
CHOIR:  This would be a perfect time for you to try out the choir! The seats are comfy, the fellowship is great and we 
actually have FUN rehearsing.  We sing the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month and on special holidays.  Rehearsals are 
every Wednesday at 6:30 PM and every 1st and 3rd Sundays between services, for your rehearsal convenience.  
PRAISE TEAM:  We welcome our newest Praise Team Leader, Jake Pavia.  The Praise gang would be happy to include new 
members to their group.    
INSTRUMENTALISTS:  If you play an instrument, please let Diane know.  Any skill level is welcome. A person who plays Cello 
or Obo is needed; and of course, we can always use brass players, especially for Sunday, May 19, 2019, St. Luke's 150th 
Church Celebration.  Mark your calendars and consider singing in our Celebratory Choir for the anniversary.  

Please consider joining one of the ensembles, which help lead worship. None of these groups is a lifetime membership, 
although you might want one!  Musically, Diane Alveshere 320-763-4517 or Alveshere@Charter.net OR JK and the two D's  
 

Coffee Servers                                                                                                                                                                              

Thank you for serving! Please allow a full hour of fellowship time with clean up not to begin until 10:30 a.m.  The name in 
bold should contact the others to let them know they are serving.  If you have any questions, trade places or do not want to 
be included in serving, please contact Brenda Haak at 834-2842.  Each person should bring 4 dozen treats AND help serve 
them.  Using the Bunn coffee brewer; make 2 pots of regular. Decaf should be brewed in the 30-cup percolator. (Please 
make sure it is cleaned after being used.) Make 5 pitchers of juice/kool-aid and 2 pitchers of water.   
 
 

October 7th:  Jan Dyrdahl, Cari Eddy, Mary Ekola, Jill Erickson 
      834-2897    834-2679   834-2668     320-491-1225 
October 14th:  Faye Erlien, Julie Fenlason, Kristi Froemming, Anne Gran 
      834-2645       834-5177            834-2959          762-2684 
October 21st:  Brenda Haak, Kathy Hollenbeck, Judy Hunt, Candice Johnson 
       766-3114         612-201-3535     760-6201     320-219-8558 
October 28th:  Jill Johnson, Sandy Johnson, Missy Jones, Carol Juul 
     815-6679         834-3173     320-491-6672  218-770-4143 
November 4th:  Beth Krafthefer, Jean Kurtz, Kari Lauthen, Lisa Meichsner 
     701-361-7191     763-6117      834-2364         834-2134 
November 11th: Sarah Meichsner, Rita Metzger, Alicia Morrissette, Corliss Nelson 
          834-2233             834-3274           219-9398              834-2615 
November 18th: Georgia Nelson, Kathy Niblett, Susan Odegaard, Kim Olhausen 
      218-965-2635       760-2279            846-5137           834-2486 
November 25th: Mary Olson, Sandy Peterson, Renae Quinn, Lindsey Sholts 
      759-2219          808-4748          766-4148           491-0344 
 

Does legalizing an immoral act to make it safer render it moral?    
           Why is Gambling so Addictive? 
Gambling has often been referred to as a "controlled substance.  Psychologists offer several reasons for the popularity of 
gambling in our culture:                                                                                                              
• It provides a sense of partial reinforcement we crave. "I'll get lucky next time" is a powerful lure. 
• Some fall for the "gambler's fallacy" of believing that a string of losses makes a win more likely. 
• The illusion of control causes many gamblers to believe that they have some power over the outcome (whether picking 
numbers in a lottery or blowing on dice before throwing them). 
• Loss aversion is a major motivator: we feel more pain over losing $100 than joy over winning $100. When a gambler loses 
money, he or she is motivated to keep gambling so as to recover what has been lost.                                            
 Solomon observed, "Those who work their land will have abundant food, but those who chase fantasies will have their 
fill of poverty" (Proverbs 28:19 NIV). He added, "Whoever loves money never has enough; whoever loves wealth is never 
satisfied with their income. This too is meaningless" (Ecclesiastes 5:10 NIV)                        
The Plague of Addictive Gambling                              
 As many as 750,000 young people have a gambling addiction. People between the ages of twenty and thirty have the 
highest rates of problem gambling (despite harmful negative consequences or a desire to stop").      
 People who abuse alcohol are twenty-three times more likely to develop a gambling addiction. An estimated 50 
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percent of those with gambling problems commit crimes to support their addiction.       
 According to the Illinois Institute for Addiction Recovery, pathological gambling is an addiction similar to chemical 
addiction. Winning at gambling has been compared neurologically to a cocaine addict receiving an infusion of the drug.  
Those who are pathological gamblers are highly likely to exhibit other psychiatric problems, including substance abuse, 
mood and anxiety disorders, or personality disorders. Problem gambling has also been linked to increased suicide attempts. 
A report in the US by the National Council on Problem Gambling showed that approximately one in five pathological 
gamblers attempts suicide. The council also reported that suicide rates among pathological gamblers were higher than for 
any other addictive disorder.                   
 Step-based treatment programs now exist for problem gamblers. Anti-addiction drugs are being tested on gambling 
addicts as well. 

Responding to Addictive Gambling                  
 Many substances and activities can become addictive. The fact that some people are addicted to their cell phones does 
not mean that cell phones should be illegal. But it does mean that you should absolutely know your limits and be aware of 
any inclination toward gambling addiction.                 
 Scripture teaches, "Do not get drunk on wine, which leads to debauchery. Instead, be filled with the Spirit" (Ephesians 
5:18 NIV). This text does not mean that no one should ever drink alcohol. But it does mean that no one should ever get 
drunk. Then alcohol becomes the primary determiner of our actions rather than the Holy Spirit.     
 The same principle applies to any substance or activity, gambling included. If gambling rather than the Spirit is 

controlling your life, STOP and get help now. 

The Basic Temptation in Life                   
 The first temptation in human history was to "be like God" (Genesis 3:5). This is still the basic temptation in all of life. 
Think about the last sin you committed. Wasn’t it caused by the desire to do what you wanted rather than what God 
wanted? Was it not a decision to be your own God?             
 Gambling, whether legalized betting on sports, casinos, raffles, bingo, or any other form of wagering or game of 
chance, can become a powerful drug. It can easily become addictive and lead to other destructive behaviors. And it can 
deceive us into believing the lie that we are in charge of our circumstances and our lives.       
 Thomas Watson was right: "Sin has the devil for its father, shame for its companion, and death for its wages."             
Every time! 

Bring Your Bible to School Day Oct. 4 How about anyone from St. Luke's?   
https://www.bringyourbible.org/ 
Plus watch videos @https://www.bringyourbible.org/videos/ 
Colorado Springs, Colo. – More than 500,000 students from across the United States will 
join the Bring Your Bible to School movement on Thursday, Oct. 4. This student-led 
event provides a unique opportunity for students to share their faith by highlighting its 

source – the Bible. Throughout the day, children and teens will share their experiences via social media using the hashtag 
#BringYourBible.  

The First Amendment guarantees students the right to discuss their beliefs and read the Bible at school. It’s a 
Constitutional Guarantee.    

“For countless students, faith is at the center of everything they do. But when it comes to sharing the joy and peace 
they find through reading the Bible, some young people fear the consequences of doing so at school,” said Focus on the 
Family President Jim Daly.   

Focus on the Family may sponsor the event—but it’s students like Isabella, age 13, a public school student in 
Minnesota who lead it. About 20 students joined Isabella for the event at her school last year. “This is a new thing for me 
because at our school, it’s not normal to see kids praying. People keep it to themselves if they do pray. So this is a very 
public thing for us to do.” 

Ethan, a 16-year-old student in Colorado, said Bring Your Bible to School Day opened up the opportunity to have more 
conversations about God with his friends. “You don’t know the person you’re sitting next to,” he said. “Maybe they’re in a 
cry of desperation to try and find some hope, and it just so happens to be that day where you actually bring your Bible to 
school and they start asking you questions.” Ethan said he wants to share the hope of God’s love that he read about in the 
Bible—because it was that love that helped him survive the loss of his father to a drug addiction. “I’ve had a lot more 
people ask me questions about my faith and what I believe. It’s opened up a lot of opportunities for ongoing 
conversations.” 
 Other elementary kids shared how they organized a bilingual BringYourBible event at their school. 

You can find more information from students and parents, at BringYourBible.org, where they can also sign up to 
participate and get free, downloadable guides. Elementary, teen and pastor/parent versions are available. 

 Follow “Bring Your Bible to School Day” on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. The official hashtag is #BringYourBible. 
To learn more about Bring Your Bible to School Day or to coordinate an interview with Focus’ education issues 

spokesperson Candi Cushman, please contact Michael McGonigle at news@fotf.org or 719-548-5743. 
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Relying on God has to start over everyday, as if nothing has yet been done.                                                                                             
C.S. Lewis 

                                       
                    

October  

 

(please contact the office if your birthday is missing or incorrect) 
 

 

Online Giving cards  
They are in holders on the backs of the pews. Many of our church members have set up recurring electronic offerings, and 
these cards are meant to be used by those folks to allow them to participate in the act of offering to God that which he has 
blessed us with by placing this symbolic card in the offering plate. If you are interested in setting up an electronic offering, 
take a look at the back of the card. Please do not remove the cards from the sanctuary. 
 

St. Luke's New Pictorial Directories 
New directories will be available Sunday morning, October 7.  Binders will also be available in the office following Oct. 7.  
The pages will be in a 3 ring binder, which  will allow for future pages to be added.  Hopefully this will give us all a chance to 
get to know our new members faster! If you are not in the area, contact the church office and we will send a directory to 
you.  Please consider making a one-time suggested donation of $10 to help defray the cost of the directories.  A big thank-
you to everyone who participated! Our thanks to Kathy Niblett and Kathy Hollenbeck who did the pictures and layout! 
 

 

Faith in Christ is the anchor of our soul.   Hebrews 6:19 

 
Is prayer your steering wheel or your spare tire?                                                   

Corrie Ten Boom  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
 1 

Kaylynne 
Peaslee 

2 
Anna Faust 
Chasity Kalina 
Dominick Wilson 
 

3 
Lane Noetzelman 
 

4 5 6 
Greg Niblett 
Emil Stoltz 
Emmalyn Stoltz 
 
 

7 
Paul Tollefson 
Michael Wussow 
 
 

8 
Carla Fahlin 
 

9 
Dean Seidel 
Sydney Sholts 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
Andy Eddy 
David Stoltz 
 

13 
Cameo Eddy 
 
 

14 
Nikita Kalina 
 

15 
Shelley Diekman 
Gage Feeken 
Corliss Nelson 
Scott Norlien 
 

16 
 

17 
Mari-ann Bartlett 
Blaize Bryant 
 

18 
 

19 
Brooke Anderson 
Ethan Barron 
Steve Davidson 
Perry Wahlin 
 

20 
 

21 
 

22 
Sallye Baumann 
Jack Krafthefer 
 

23 
Julie Anderson 
Kristi Froemming 
Anne Gran 
Justin Klimek 
 

24 
Chad Carlson 
 

25 
Rolene Clarquist 
Paige Meichsner 
 

26 
Trent Froemming 
Jessica Norling 
MaryAnn Ostlund 
 

27 
Rita Metzger 
Kellan O’Shea 
 

28 
Kya 
Christopherson 
Nancy Seidel 
Olive Smith 

29 30 
Margaret Cimbura 

31 
Jason Dahl 
Kathy Johnson 
Darrell Lorsung 
Jeff Peterson 
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  SUNDAY 
SS      

Oc

tob

eSUNDAY 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
  
 
 
 
 
    

1 

Pr. Gran’s  
Sabbath Day 

 
 

2 
9:00 –11:00 

Quilting  
 

3 

 9:45 Men’s BS 
 6:30 Choir Practice 

NO JAM Youth 
Group 

 6:30 – 8:00 
Confirmation 

4 

8:30 Bible Study At 
   Covenant Church 
   

9:00 Bulletin 
Announcements 

Due In Office 
 

5 
Pr. Davidson’s 
Sabbath Day 

 

6 
 
 

 
 
 
 

7 
   8:30 Worship  
   9:45 Sunday School 
   HS/No Adult Bible   
             Class 
9:45 Coffee Fellowship  
  Worship Committee      
       Meeting 
 10:00 Choir Practice 
 11:00 Worship 
   6:30 NO Bible Class 
 
    
  
      

 
 

                     
 

8 

Pr. Gran’s  
Sabbath Day 

 

 
 

 

9 
1:00 – 3:00 
Women’s 

Bible 
Study 

  
 
 
 

 
 

10 

  9:45 NO Men’s BS 
  5:30 Evangelism  
           Committee 
  6:30 Choir Practice 
   

6:30 – 8:00 
Confirmation 

 
 

  

 
 

11 
8:30 Bible Study At 
   Covenant Church 
   

9:00 Bulletin 
Announcements 

Due In Office 
 

6:00  
Potluck 

Pr. Siimon Haamer 
 

 
 

12 

Pr. Davidson’s 
Sabbath Day 

 

 

13 
 

14 
   8:30 Worship HC 
   9:45 Sunday School 
   HS/Adult Bible Study 
9:45 Coffee Fellowship 
 11:00 Worship HC 
    2:00 – 4:00 JAM  
  Family Fall Fun Day 
   6:30 Bible Class 
 

    

 
   
       

15 
Pr. Gran’s  

Sabbath Day 
 

   

16 
9:00 –11:00 

Quilting 
 

 

17 
  9:45 Men’s BS 
6:30 Choir Practice 

   
6:30 – 8:00 

      Confirmation 
 
 
 
      
 

 

18 
8:30 Bible Study At 
   Covenant Church 
 

9:00 Bulletin 
Announcements 

Due In Office 
 

6:30 
Church Council 

 
 

 
 

 
      

19 
Pr. Davidson’s 
Sabbath Day 

 

 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 

 

21 
   8:30 Worship  
   9:45 Sunday School 
   HS/Adult Bible Study 
9:45 Coffee Fellowship 
 10:00 Choir Practice 
 11:00 Worship  
1:00 – 3:00 5th Grade 
Holy Communion Class 
   6:30 Bible Class 
    
 
     
    
     
  
                
 
 
 
 
 

22 
Pr. Gran’s  

Sabbath Day 
 

9:00  
November 
Newsletter 
Articles Due 

 

6:00  
Parish Ed 
Meeting 

 

 

 

23 
1:00 – 3:00 
Women’s 

Bible 
Study 

 

24 
  9:45 Men’s BS 
6:30 Choir Practice 

   
6:30 – 8:00 

      Confirmation 

   
   

 

25 
8:30 Bible Study At 
   Covenant Church 
 

9:00 Bulletin 
Announcements 

Due In Office 
 
 
 

 

26 
Pr. Davidson’s 
Sabbath Day 

 

 

27 
5:00 – 8:00 
SOS Event 

28 
  8:30 Worship HC – 5th   
         Grade First Holy  
             Communion 
   9:45 Sunday School 
  HS/Adult Bible Study 
   9:45 Parish Nurse  
            Available 
9:45 Coffee Fellowship 
 11:00 Worship HC –   
     5th Grade First Holy   
           Communion – 
   Sunday School Sings 
   6:30 Bible Class 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
    

29 
Pr. Gran’s  

Sabbath Day 
 

30 31 
 9:45 Men’s BS 
6:30 Choir Practice 

   
6:30 – 8:00 

      Confirmation 

   
  

   

 

LCMC 18th Annual Gathering in Des Moines, Iowa on October 7 – 10             
Greg and Kathy Niblett are our delegates. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjqsY_WrbPdAhXFjlQKHV81CbsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://clipartxtras.com/categories/view/1ca54014807037b464dde9d8809436a983caabc1/october-fall-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw05wbJEpR4HmpEvy6vt4BBk&ust=1536769109802604


 
PO Box 35 
Garfield, MN 56332  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christians are the Bibles of our culture.                            
One reason our society has largely abandoned biblical morality is that so many are biblically illiterate. It is now our 
responsibility to live by biblical truth and to persuade others to do the same. 

Potluck October 12th 6:00 pm 
Come find out more about the ministry in Estonia.  Pr. Siimon Haam er will be with us!  Don’t miss this 
event! Bring a dish to share.  Beverages provided.  
 

Stephen Ministry Is at Work at SL 
By now, you've read quite a bit about Stephen Ministry at St. Luke's.  You know that we have trained Stephen Ministers to 
listen and walk with you or a friend or your family member through whatever difficult you might be experiencing.   Contact 
Pastor Dave or Pastor Sue or Kathy Hollenbeck (kathy.j.hollenbeck@gmail.com or 612-201-3535). If you are concerned 
about someone or if you have a concern yourself that you would like help with. Stephen Ministers are already at work in 
our midst being the hands and feet of Christ. Confidentiality is the hallmark of Stephen Ministries, so don't worry that 
anyone else will know about your relationship with your Stephen Minister!  Please, take a moment to pray for yourself or a 
friend, and then make a difference by asking for a Stephen Minister!  Your relationship will last as long as you need it, you 
have nothing to lose and so much to gain!   
 
Francis Chan was right: "Our greatest fear should not be of failure 

but of succeeding at things in life that don't really matter."  
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